25th June 2018

Dear Parents/Carers

The children enjoyed a wide range of events last week, both at school and within our community. The emphasis on multiculturalism, art, sport, music and philosophy was thoroughly enjoyed by all. This week our pupils will practice their House Haka (end of year ceremony), perfect their year group and individual performances (years 2 and 6, and for Christ Church Has Talent) and remember with utmost respect the fallen (Canada Day).

Of course on Thursday, the PTFA host the **Summer Fayre** beginning at 2.00 pm. Raffle tickets are on sale at the end of the school day as well as at the event itself. I hope you are able to join us for what promises to be a fun filled event for all.

The week ahead also promises plenty of sunshine and very warm temperatures. Please make sure that your child is suitably prepared; water bottle, head covering and sun cream. We will ensure that your child's exposure will be monitored at all times during play and lunch times.

I respectfully request that **parents do not smoke** on or near the school site (such as outside the school gate) as this jeopardises the well-being of our children and staff. If you wish to smoke before collecting your child at the end of the day, please cross over to the other side of the road to do so.

I am sure that we all are looking forward to the glorious summer days that lie ahead.

Yours sincerely,

Mr J Kreiselmeier <u>Head Teacher</u>